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April 7, 2021 

 

The Honorable Timothy M. Kenny 

Chief Judge 

Third Judicial Circuit Court of Michigan 

Coleman A. Young Municipal Center 

2 Woodward Avenue 

Detroit, Michigan 48226 

 

Dear Chief Judge Kenny: 

 

On behalf of the National Association of Police Organizations (NAPO), we write to you to 

express our extreme dismay with the decision of Wayne County Circuit Court Judge 

Lawrence Talon to grant medical compassionate release to Eddie Ray Johnson Jr., who is 

charged with the premeditated murder of Detroit Police Sergeant Elaine Williams, the mother 

of his son and a highly respected officer. 

 

NAPO is a coalition of police unions and associations from across the United States that 

serves to advance the interests of America’s law enforcement through legislative and legal 

advocacy, political action, and education.  NAPO represents more than 1,000 police units and 

associations, including the Detroit Police Officers Association, the Detroit Police Lieutenants 

and Sergeants Association, and the Detroit Police Command Officers Association, and 

241,000 sworn law enforcement officers, who share a common dedication to fair and 

effective crime control and law enforcement. 

 

Johnson is charged with 1st Degree Premeditated Murder and Felony Firearm for the shooting 

death of Sgt. Williams, who he shot five times, with her son still in the house.  Judge Talon 

decided to release Johnson on a $10,000 bond and a GPS tether, a release that is usually 

reserved for non-violent offenders.  Medical compassionate release is not intended for 

someone who committed such a heinous and violent crime.  It is an affront to Sgt. Williams’ 

family, her fellow officers of the Detroit Police Department, and the citizens of Detroit that 

such a violent criminal is being allowed back into the community on compassionate release.   

 

We strongly question the reasons behind Judge Talon’s decision to grant an individual 

charged with the murder of a law enforcement officer in an act of domestic violence 

compassionate release, especially on such a low bond.  Judge Talon granted the release in the 

face of objections from law enforcement and Wayne County Prosecutor Kym Worthy.   He 

must be held accountable for it.   

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

William J. Johnson, Esq., CAE 

Executive Director 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF POLICE ORGANIZATIONS, INC. 

Representing America’s Finest 

317 South Patrick Street. ~ Alexandria, Virginia ~ 22314-3501 

 (703) 549-0775 ~ (800) 322-NAPO ~ Fax: (703) 684-0515 
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